
6th October 2023 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

As Autumn progresses, the mornings and evenings are getting darker, meaning children walking to and from school need to 
be even more aware of the potential dangers for pedestrians and the importance of wearing bright clothing, making it easier 
for other road users to see them. 
  
The good news for schools and families is that Oxfordshire County Council have a child pedestrian Road Safety scheme 
called Footsteps. The Footsteps programme is simple to use as it can be carried out in normal everyday situations such as 
walking to school or to the local shops. Rather than telling children what to do, parents are encouraged to ask lots of open 
questions to make the children think about the decisions they are making. Making these decisions safely while in the company 
of a supporting adult will mean they will be better prepared for dealing with roads and traffic once they begin going out on 
their own. Read the Footsteps programme here. 
  
Measles, Mumps and Rubella 
102,000 children starting school in England are at risk of catching measles.  If your child has not had two doses of the             
combined MMR vaccine please go to this website to email the Oxfordshire Immunisations Team for further guidance.  

Mental Health Day 
You will have received a letter earlier this week concerning how Brookside will be marking World Mental Health Day on 
10th October.  We hope we will be able to collect lots of items for the Bicester Food and also Hygiene Bank.  We look forward 
to seeing lots of children in clothes which make them feel happy.  
 

Cross Country 

Last week, Mr Harrison had the pleasure of taking some year 5 and 6 pupils to the Bicester Cross Country Competition. The 
children ran superbly against some tough competitors demonstrating excellent resilience and determination. Special mention 
to Francis Mtutu, Noran Amin and Lily Baker who have qualified for the regional final.  

 

Key Stage 2 Fruit Bar 
From Monday children in KS2 will be able to purchase fresh fruit among other items from the Fruit Bar during breaktime. 
Please provide cash for your child to purchase these items, which they will be responsible for until they have spent it at break 
time.  Prices are: Fresh Fruit - 30p,  Toasted English Muffin - 50p, Viva Flavoured Milkshake - 50p and Fruit Juice 50p  

 
Children in EYFS and KS1 are provided with free fruit daily funded by the Department for Education.  Children in EYFS continue 
to be provided with free milk throughout the year.  

European Day of Languages 

Last week the children enjoyed learning about a number of other languages spoken in Europe. Thank you to Ms Spearman for 
organising this exciting and educational day for the children. Thank you to those parents who came in to support this event. 

Attendance  
Good attendance in school is very important and makes a big difference to children’s educational outcomes.  
Please see below for information about attendance at Brookside. 
What YOU must do: 
Telephone before 8.30am each day of your child’s absence and report your child’s absence on the absence line. Tell us in   
advance, of any medical appointments and bring in appointment cards/letters. 
If you and your child are experiencing difficulties with school attendance then talk to us as a first step so we can help! 
What WE will do: 
Check your child’s attendance every day. 
Email and then phone home to discuss your child’s attendance with you. 
Invite you into school for attendance meetings if we are concerned. 
If we cannot establish a reason for absence, then we may make a welfare home visit. 
 
Victorian Day 
The children in lower key stage 2 had the opportunity to dress up for their Victorian Day. They learnt about Victorian schools, 
paid 1p for their school day, practised cursive handwriting on ‘slate’, sang the national anthem and made a collage of Queen 
Victoria. There were some brilliant costumes - thank you parents and carers for doing such a great job! 
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Milton Keynes Museum Trip 
Lowe key stage 2 also visited the Milton Keynes Museum where they learned about all the Victorian Inventions thought up to 
make everyday life easier for them. They visited the Victorian House, as well as looking at their communication techniques and 
their modes of transport. It was a fantastic day out and thank you to the museum and all the staff and            volunteers for 
making the trip a success.  
 

 

Diary Dates 

Monday 9th October—Flu immunisations 

Monday 23rd October—27th October Half Term  

Monday 30th October—INSET Day (school closed to pupils) 

Monday 6th and Tuesday 7th November—Parents’ Evenings 

Wednesday 22nd November—Individual School Photos 

EYFS Christmas Production Wednesday 13th December Thursday 14th December 9:30 a.m. 

Key Stage 1 Christmas Production Tuesday 12th and Wednesday 13th December 1:30 p.m.  

Key Stage 2 Carol Concert Thursday 14th December 5:00 p.m. 

FoBS Christmas Bazaar Thursday 14th December 3:15 p.m.—5:00 p.m. 

 

Best wishes,  

Mr Cornell and the staff of Brookside 





 












